
The Usibelli Coal Mine



Of Note
•	 Save The Date! On Nov 17, 2010, a reception 

to thank UAF donors for their generosity will 
be held in the Regents’ Great Hall.

•	 University of Alaska Fairbanks has been 
named by G.I. Jobs magazine as a Military 
Friendly School! This honor ranks UAF in the 
top 15 percent of all colleges, universities 
and trade schools nationwide.  

•	 Jeff Cook, director of external affairs for 
Flint Hill Resources, attended the Creative 
Industries and Cultural Economy class, 
taught this summer by visiting Professor 
Charles Davis. UAF MBA students learned 
about creating value through experimental 
consumption and presented cases on Wii 
and the Harry Potter theme park. Last year, 
FHR contributed nearly $190,000 to the 
university, with $20,000 supporting the 
School of Management’s Visiting Professor 
program. 

•	 The Annual Giving Program kicked off its 
inaugural student-calling program on Nov. 
3. This program connects current students 
to UAF alumni and friends. The Phonathon 
program raises support for the university and 
builds life-long relationships. 

•	 CASE on Campus! Penny Hunt returned to 
the Fairbanks campus to present CASE on 
Campus Major Gift Training. This event was 
hosted by the UA Foundation and attended 
well by UAF leadership.  

•	 For businesses who pay taxes in Alaska: 
The Legislature expanded the Alaska 
Higher Education Tax Credit to increase 
the credit amount for corporations making 
contributions in support of education. The 
revised law will allow companies to take 
up to a $5 million tax credit when they 
support the University of Alaska. For more 
information, visit the UA Foundation website:  
www.alaska.edu/cfr/educationaltaxcredit/. 

•	 UAF Development’s very own Megan 
Damario completed the Equinox Marathon, 
her first, on Sept. 18!  Megan trained all 
summer as a participant in the Team in 
Training Program, an organization that raises 
funds for the Leukemia and Lymphoma 
Society while training participants to finish 
endurance events. Megan ran in honor of 
Bailey Carter, son of co-worker Allison Carter. 
Bailey underwent treatment in Seattle for 
acute lymphoblastic leukemia and has 
recently returned home. Megan personally 
raised nearly $3,500 in support of this cause.
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American Seafoods, Starbound and Trident Seafoods donated nearly 
$46,000 to support the Ted Stevens’ Historical Preservation of Papers, the 
Pollock Conservation Cooperative Research Center and the Ted Stevens 
Distinguished Professorship of Marine Policy. 
 
Anne C. Wyman made a $10,000 gift to the UA Museum of the North’s 
Director’s Fund. 

 
BP made a gift of $175,000 to support athletics, the process technology 
degree program, the College of Engineering and Mines, and the Alaska 
Center for Energy and Power.   
 
Crowley Maritime donated $20,000 to the University of Alaska Fairbanks 
for four $5,000 scholarships. Two of the scholarships will be for students in 
the School of Fisheries and Ocean Sciences and the other two will be for 
Rural Alaska Honors Institute students.

 
Glacier Fish made a gift of nearly $92,000 in support of the Ted Stevens’ 
Historical Preservation of Papers, the Pollock Conservation Cooperative 
Research Center, and the Ted Stevens Distinguished Professorship of 
Marine Policy.
 
Santa Monica Seafood gave $10,000 to the Alaska Sea Grant research 
program studying Alaska King Crab.
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